
I Charmaine Carnes am in support of this bill because I’ve been a practicing aesthetics in Oregon for six years. I use many of the 
modalities that are currently being taken away from us. We learned theses skills in school. We have been trained in how to 
administer the treatments and we need the income to stabilize our careers. Without that income you would be cutting Aesthetics off 
at the ankle and thousands of people who have been schooled for a career they can’t use would have law suits. Mine included. It’s 
an injustice to not allow us to continue to do what we have always done under our basic scope of practice. Advanced laser 
treatments, although I was certified in 2015 to use Laser, from what I understand of the law, even though I was certified by the 
manufacturer of the machine that I was using, I can not use anymore, I can agree to that. I can agree that laser treatments require 
advanced education. However, the use of a microdermabrasion machine or a LED, or waxing eyebrows is a skill for a basic 
aesthetician. Take that skill set away from us, we will have no real way left to make a living. 


